
Avista has submitted a proposal to the Washington 
Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC 
or Commission) requesting authorization of a 
three-year pilot program that would support 
electric power system research and development 
(R&D). The pilot program would be implemented 
through Washington’s four-year universities, the 
Pacific Northwest National Laboratory (PNNL), 
private industry and Avista and funded through 
a new electric tariff. The main objective of the 
proposed R&D tariff is to provide a consistent base 
of funding that would allow regional research 
partners to design and sustain quality research 
programs that can be applied to benefit Avista’s 
electric customers. 

Avista proposes to initiate the applied R&D 
program as a part of efforts to respond to 
changing customer expectations and evolving 
customer energy choices. 

The proposal is for a funding level of $1.2 million, 
which would be collected through a new electric 
tariff Schedule 88. If approved by the Commission, 
a residential electric customer using an average of 
938 kilowatt hours (kWhs) per month could expect 
to see a billed increase of $0.20 per month.

Avista’s requests are proposals, subject to public 
review and a Commission decision. You may 
contact the UTC at the following address: UTC, 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W., P.O. Box 
47250, Olympia, WA 98504-7250; or by e-mail at: 
comments@utc.wa.gov. Copies of the applications 
are available for public review at the offices of 
the Commission and at Avista, as well as on our 
website at www.myavista.com/rates.
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